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NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

Board Agenda Memo 

MEETING DATE: September 9, 2025 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Kathy Cahill, Public Health Director 
 
SUBJECT: Resolution rescinding Resolution 24-163 and approving a revised 

amendment to the agreement with Partnership HealthPlan of California 

(RES. 23-572) to replace Attachments B and D to add in missing billing 

information and Public Health Clinic medical specialties under the current 

evergreen Agreement for the term commencing January 1, 2024, and in 

effect until terminated. 

RECOMMENDATION: Approve the attached Resolution. 
 
FUNDING: There is no fiscal impact resulting from the proposed Resolution. Through the 

previously approved Agreement, the Public Health Department is able to receive reimbursement 

from Partnership HealthPlan of California (PHC) when it provides Public Health Services to 

beneficiaries. Public Health receives reimbursement from Partnership at the established rate. 

There are no county general fund dollars required in the Agreement. 

 

BACKGROUND: On December 5, 2023, per Resolution 23-572, the Nevada County Board of 

Supervisors approved execution of a Health Care Services Agreement (“Agreement”) with 

Partnership HealthPlan of California for the provision of health care services and reimbursement 

of covered services provided to plan members. On April 23, 2024 per Resolution 24-163 the 

Nevada County Board of Supervisors approved Amendment No. 1 to the Healthcare Services 

Agreement between Partnership Health Plan of California to include missing critical billing 

information including Public Health’s service addresses, Billing National Provider Identification 

(NPI), Tax Identification Number, and medical specialties. However, PHC did not sign the 

original amendment and notified Public Health that the amendment did not exactly match the 

most current template language approved by the Department of Health Care Services. PHC 

provided an updated template for the amendment which is now requiring Board approval with this 

Resolution. Resolution 24-163 will be rescinded, and the attached Amendment will be executed. 

 

 
 



It is recommended that the Board of Supervisors approve this revised Amendment that will 

replace Attachments B and D to add in missing billing information and Public Health Clinic 

medical specialties. No other changes are being made to the Agreement.  

 
Approved by: Kathy Cahill, Public Health Director 
 
 


